
Bulletin No. 278 (Oct ‘95) Pg. 20. 

HORNSBY & SONS    From Dave Hill. 

I summarised in Bulletin 262 some records from Post Office  
Archives relating to perfins. One of these related to the Post- 
master at Grantham perforating stamps for Hornsby & Sons in 1908.  
With the records was an impression of a 12 head die "RH/&S". When  
I came to check it I found that the die was not in the Illustrated  
Catalogue and that was where I left the matter at the time. 

We have an impression of the die, an identity and a state- 
ment that the die was used but the die is unknown. Therefore, I  
have concluded that examples of this perfin are lurking in some- 
one's collection and it has been confused with one of the known  
dies. Whilst looking for the new dies from the Sloper Ledgers for  
Stephen (see elsewhere in the Bulletin) please check your RH/&S  
perfins against the Illustration below and let me know if any fit. 

The photocopy from the Archives is on yellow paper and does  
not reproduce very well. These five of the 12 head die are the  
clearest ones. 

 
*          *            *           *         * 

JOHN FOWLER & CO., LEEDS   From Mike Oxley. 

This photocopy is of an item which I have acquired. The  
envelope does not have a perfin but the name of the firm is  
perforated through the flap 
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Looking in my Tomkins I see that John Fowler & Co., Leeds is 
identified as using two perfins:- J2770.02 - JF/&Co - (which  
appears to have been used by their London office) and J2790.01 - 
J.F/&Co..  I wonder if we will ever see the perfin used on one of  
these perforated envelopes? A nice item to look for. 

 
*          *           *          * 

MEMBERS' WANTS 

ROY COOPER, 60 ST THOMAS ROAD, TROWBRIDGE, WILTS BA14 8SL, 
Telephone 01225 753978, is looking for anything connected with  
"ELDER DEMPSTER SHIPPING LINE". Picture Postcards of their ships; 
perfins on identified covers; ephemera of any kind. Will buy or  
exchange. 

BORIS PRITT, 27 WINDERMERE AVENUE, RUISLIP, MIDDX HA4 9RG, 
Telephone 0181 868 6892, is trying to obtain information about  
perfins on Russian stamps. He is hoping to write a definitive  
pamphlet on these perfins and would appreciate photocopies of any  
stamps or covers. If the value of the stamp; or the perfin; or  
the postmark and date is not clear in the photocopy would you  
please send him a description of same. Obviously any identified  
covers are worth reporting. 

BOBO HARTMANN, (Non-member) collects only PERSIA-IRAN stamps 
and philatelic items. He has written two handbooks on Iranian  
Philately. One item is missing from his collection and this is a  
Persian stamp (about 1903-11) with a "C" or "O" perfin die. He is  
not sure if it is a C or an O because there is only one hole gap  
in the die. 

If anyone has any of these perfins, or indeed any details  
about them, please write to:- 83457 BAYERISCH GMAIN/OBB., 
PARKSTRASSE 1, GERMANY. 

*          *          *           *          * 




